
“Is  My  Husband’s  Cybersex
Grounds For Divorce?”
My husband has been having cyber sex. Sometimes there was a
camera on the other end. Is this biblical grounds for divorce?

Dear ________,

I am so sorry. What a horrible betrayal you are feeling!

I don’t know God’s definitive answer on this, but I do think
that cyber sex and webcams are high-tech ways of extending the
sins of lust and fantasy, which are mental and emotional sins
. . . but I don’t believe they cross the line of adultery.
Actual sex between two people has an effect of creating soul-
ties to each other that compromises the marriage covenant.

I think the bigger issue is one of hard-heartedness. If you
have asked your husband not to engage in cyber sex and to get
rid of the camera, and he refuses because he wants what he
wants even if it means hurting you, then that’s the real
issue. What kind of marriage is it if one person makes self-
centered choices that insure the other will be hurt?

May I respectfully suggest you read Drs. John Townsend and
Henry Cloud’s excellent book Boundaries in Marriage for some
wisdom on what to do next. For example, I have a friend whose
husband refuses to stop going to a website where he can play
games and chat with other women, and he has fallen into at
least emotional affairs with a couple of them. She has said,
“As long as you won’t get rid of Pogo, you can do your own
laundry.”  This  way,  his  stubbornness  and  selfishness  are
costing him something.

Hope you find this helpful. Again, I am so sorry. My heart
hurts for you.
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